COMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES DISTRICT OFFICES

2711 EasT NEW YORK STREET, SUITE 204
Au L 60502
630-585-7672

1224 LoNGWORTH House OFFICE BUILDING
Was 3TON, DC 20515

202-225-3515

195 SPRINGFIELD AVENLE, Surre 102
JovieT, IL 60435
815-280-5876

BILL FOSTER

CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES
1 1TH DISTRICT, ILLINOIS

February 8, 2016

President Barack Obama

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Ave, N.W.
Washington, D.C., 20500

Dear Mr. President,

As you finalize your Fiscal Year 2017 Budget, we respectfully urge you to include robust
funding for the accounts that support the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA). Tasked
with verifying that states comply with their commitments under the Nuclear Non-Proliferation
Treaty (NPT) and other non-proliferation agreements, the [AEA plays an indispensable role in
strengthening nuclear security and safety around the globe.

During the Cold War, the two global superpowers each maintained a credible nuclear deterrent to
prevent the use of nuclear weapons. The United States and the Soviet Union knew that a nuclear
exchange would be catastrophic for both countries. However, it has been twenty-five years since
the collapse of the Soviet Union and the world has transitioned into a new nuclear age — one
where rogue regimes and clandestine organizations exhibit the ambition to acquire nuclear
weapons.

Our ability to monitor and detect illicit nuclear activities is largely based upon the will and
support of the international community. With nuclear threats drawing increased global attention,
member states are expecting more from the IAEA. Currently, 126 states party to the NPT have
Additional Protocols in force that grant the organization expanded authority to verify their
commitment not to produce or otherwise acquire nuclear weapons. As a result, international
inspectors are able to obtain a broader picture of such states’ nuclear programs, plans, and
nuclear material holdings and trade, which ultimately helps to provide assurances regarding the
absence of nuclear activities.
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In the past, the United States has provided extra-budgetary contributions to the IAEA to maintain
or enhance the ability of the IAEA to carry out its mission. By continuing to ensure that the
IAEA has the funding necessary to fulfill its growing responsibilities, we will be one step closer
to achieving our ambitious goals for global non-proliferation.

We appreciate your consideration of our request and look forward to working with you to
advance the cause of global nuclear security.

Sincerely,
Bill Foster
Member of Congress
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